
Town of Garfield Regular Meeting 

Wednesday, February 20, 2019 – 6:30 p.m. 

Garfield Town Hall 

 

Chairman Steve Dickinsen called the regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of 

Garfield to order on Wednesday, February 20, 2019, at 6:35 p.m. in the town hall on 

Hillcrest Road. The change in date was due to the regular meeting of February 12, 2019 

being cancelled due to weather. Present were Chairman Dickinsen, First Supervisor 

Lamoine Hanson, Second Supervisor Glenn Fremstad, Treasurer Clark Walker, and Clerk 

Ardy Robertson. Meeting notice verified.  Motion to approve agenda made by Fremstad, 

seconded by Hanson, and carried. Also in attendance were Alice Glavin, Brad and Mary 

Van Schoyck, and Kevin Anderson. 

 

Residents in attendance requested information on how our snow plowing system in the 

township works. Dickinsen informed them. More discussion on snow plowing followed. 

Dickinsen developed a Snow Plow Guide which he went through. Fremstad made a motion 

to approve plow guide, Hanson seconded, and the motion carried. 

 

Clerk presented written minutes of the January 8, 2019 caucus meeting and also the regular 

meeting. Motion made by Hanson seconded by Fremstad, to approve minutes as presented.  

Motion carried.  

 

Treasurer’s report of income and expenses for January, 2019 was presented by Treasurer 

Walker. Motion to approve treasurer’s report made by Hanson, seconded by Fremstad.  

Motion carried. 

 

Reconciliation Report presented by Clerk and Treasurer. Motion to accept made by 

Hanson, seconded by Fremstad, and carried.  

 

WTA District Meeting will be held Friday, March 15 in Eau Claire. Motion to send 

Walker, Hanson and Robertson, in addition to Dickinsen who will be there on behalf of 

WTA, to the conference made by Hanson, seconded by Fremstad, and carried. 

 

Fire Board met Tuesday, February 19th. They passed a motion to purchase a generator for 

around $21,000. They also plan to build a small storage shed. 

 

Year to date financial report presented to board. Clerk presented monthly bills for 

payment. Motion by Hanson, seconded by Fremstad and carried to pay the bills. 

 

Motion to adjourn made by Fremstad, seconded by Hanson, and carried.  Meeting 

adjourned. Next meeting will be held Tuesday, March 12, at 6:30 p.m. in the town hall.  

 

Ardy Robertson, Clerk 

 


